

From: info@villageofwoodbridge.ca [mailto:info@villageofwoodbridge.ca]

Sent: Sunday, September 04, 2016 3:35 PM

To: Carella, Tony; Bevilacqua, Maurizio; Di Biase, Michael; Rosati, Gino; Ferri, Mario;

DeFrancesca, Rosanna; Iafrate, Marilyn; Racco, Sandra; Shefman, Alan; <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u> **Cc:** <u>pinasacco00@gmail.com</u>; Ed Uchimaru; <u>gp2942@gmail.com</u>; Tricia Santaguida; Chris

Andrews; Doreen Smith; Jamie Maynard; Americo Viola

Subject: Formal Request re: Agenda Item#1, September 7 2016, Committee of the Whole

Meeting

Good Afternoon Mayor Bevilacqua, Councillor Carella and Honourable City Councillors:

I am writing to you in regards to Agenda Item #1(FCF Old Market Lane 2013 Inc Site Application) on the September 7th, 2016 Committee of the Whole Meeting

On behalf of the members of the Village of Woodbridge Ratepayers Associate and the residents of the Woodbridge Core, I am formally requesting that you, Councillor Carella, and the members of City Council:

- 1. **reject**, in a <u>recorded vote</u>, the site application in its current state;
- 2. **endorse**, at <u>minimum</u>, the general recommendations as outline in the Technical Report submitted by MTBA Associates dated May 18, 2016;
- 3. **direct** City Staff to <u>support</u> the recommendations as outlined in the MTBA Technical Report at the OMB. These recommendations reflect the same concerns the Community has expressed since the beginning of the application process.

The Village Woodbridge Ratepayers Association and the residents of the Woodbridge Core will be attending the September 7th 2016 Committee of the Whole Meeting to publically request the above, and to outline our final position on this site application.

Sincerely yours, Maria Verna Village of Woodbridge Ratepayers Association